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Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au  
Phone: 1300 482 651  
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au   

Dear staff, parents and carers, 

On the afternoon of Wednesday 25 June 2025 the school principal noticed 2 small holes in the 
ceiling of the Building F music room at Nowra High School. 

Asbestos containing material is not known to be located in the ceiling sheeting or void above 
the music room according to the school’s asbestos register. The room has been closed as a 
precaution following advice from an independent hygienist. 

The hygienist will complete testing in the ceiling void on Friday 27 June 2025and advise if 
remediation is required. 

Testing will take place within school hours with safety measures in place. 

All testing will be done in accordance with work, health and safety laws. All testing will be 
completed by an independent hygienist. 

The room will remain closed until the independent hygienist issues a clearance certificate and 
advises that the room can be reopened. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of all members of our school and local community are our 
highest priorities. We will keep the community updated. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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